
  
 
 
Dear Prayer Partners,          June 18, 2024 
  
We have had a lot going on in the last two months and are excited to share some updates with you all. Our first 
exciting news is that our eldest daughter, Jaelyn accepted Christ as her Savior on May 28. We are rejoicing as 

we have been praying for the salvation of each of our kids. We are careful not to 
force or push anything on them as we desire for them to completely understand 
why they needed to be saved and she finally understood and told us that 
evening that she wants to be saved. We praise the Lord for this blessing and 
answered prayer!  
The month of April, we have training on Soul 
winning to our church and on the first 
Saturday of May we had our first “seed 

sowing” or soul winning activity. We were encouraged by those who came and 
went out with us to pass out Gospel tracts and witness to people in our 
community.  We praise the Lord for a soul who accepted Christ as his Savior 
that day. His name is Vener Mercado (the man all the way to the right on the 
3rd picture). He has been attending the Church since then and we have been 

discipling him too. Please pray for his 
spiritual growth and also for the salvation of 
his family.  
We had our Mother’s Day and Father’s Day 
celebration at our Church, and we took this 
opportunity to invite mothers and fathers in 
our community. We had a total of 19 mothers and 23 fathers present, 16 of 
them are first time visitors and most of them are Catholics. We shared the 
Gospel with them. Please pray for the salvation of the visitors and for us as 
we follow up with them.  
We are so thankful for the generous giving toward 
the church building construction and 

renovation. As of now there’s a total of $15,000 that’s been given. It is rainy 
season here right now, so we used some of the funds already to fix and patch 
up the roof as well as paint the external part of the building. Our next goal is to 
add the ceiling and walls to completely close the building. We are excited for 
the progress and God’s blessing on the work here in the Philippines. Please 
continue to pray for God’s provision for this need. Thank you again for praying 
and giving!   
Please pray for our upcoming 1st year anniversary on August 4. Our goal is to 
have at least 50 first time visitors.  Please pray that God will bless this event to 
reach more souls to be saved. We also started a Church FB page: Lifeway-imus, 
to post more updates if you would want to be more updated on the work here in 
the Philippines. We are always grateful for your continual prayers and financial 
support to us. We pray that God will continue to bless and use us for His glory.  
In His Service,   
The Catalan Family  


